Minutes from the September 19, 2001, Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows: 

In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Kalen Miller, Ademir Karsik Bea Baldwin, Brad O’Hara, Angela Longstreet, and Danielle Bourquard. Also in attendance were Archie Carriere, Clarissa Schiro, and Rosalyn Chauvin. 

· The meeting began at 10 a.m.

· The new student representatives to the committee were introduced:

· Kalen Miller – SGA President 

· Nick Morgan – SGA Supreme Court Justice 

· Angela Longstreet – SGA Senate Vice Chair  

· Danielle Bourquard – SGA Senate Secretary

· Adi Karisik, an existing member is now the SGA Vice President.

· Mike Asoodeh explained to the new committee members the process we usually follow for the STF meeting.  He also provided an overview of the communication process that the committee uses.

· The April 30, 2001 meeting minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made by Adi Karisik to approve the minutes and seconded by Brad O’Hara.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· A report on Action Items from the last meeting was given

· Microsoft Office is in the process of being installed on all the STF computers

· The Provost approved the 2001-2002 budget.

· Action Item:  Brad O’Hara will review the large and small proposals forms for revisions to comply with the new Student Technology Fee Usage Agreement.  He will distribute copies of this to the committee members via e-mail for approval, so that the proposal process can begin as soon as possible.

· The 2001-2003 Student Technology Fee Usage Agreement was distributed and discussed.  A motion was made by Adi Karisik to approve the agreement and seconded by Brad O’Hara.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion. The agreement will be presented to Dr. Moffett for his approval and become effective at that time.

· Three subcommittee’s membership were established as follows:

· Strategic Planning Subcommittee – Brad O’Hara Bea Baldwin, Kalen Miller, Nick Moore and Angela Longstreet

· Surplus Computers Subcommittee – Donna Methvien, Brad O’Hara, Kalen Miller, Danielle Bourquard and Adi Karisik

· Proposal Review Subcommittee – Brad O’Hara, Bea Baldwin, Kalen Miller, Angela Longstreet and Adi Karisik

· Increasing  number of computers in New Classroom Building computer labs-  A discussion was continued from previous meetings concerning increasing the numbers of computers in the 24 Hour Lab.  In addition a discussion was held concerning purchasing computers for the fifth lab in the New Classroom Building.  This lab would become a restricted lab that is open to all students 20 hours per week with the remaining time being available for classroom instruction as scheduled.  A motion was made by Danielle Bourquard to purchase 88 new computers for these two labs.  The 28 existing computers removed from the 24 hour lab would be distributed as follows: 9 computers would be used in the Computer Literacy lab – CLB 126 and the remaining 19 will be used in the LEO Training lab in McClimans. Adi Karisik seconded this motion and the vote was 9-0 in favor of approving the motion.  Action Item: Archie Carriere will provide the committee with a recommendation regarding the brand of computers with a history of having the least maintenance needs.
· Tennis Court Equipment -  The previously approved Tennis Court Equipment proposal was discussed.  Adi Karisik is working on a revision to the proposal resulting from meetings with the Athletic Director, Mr. Frank Pergolizzi and Dr. Harold Blackwell, Kinesiology Department Head.   Mike Asoodeh indicated that the new proposal needed to be accompanied by a memo of support from both Mr. Pergolizzi and Dr. Blackwell.   A motion was made by Kalen Miller and seconded by Bea Baldwin to table the motion until the next meeting to give Adi time to revise the proposal and get the required approvals as stated above.  This motion was approved 9-0.  Action Item:  Adi Karisik will revise the proposal for presentation at the next meeting and will obtain a letter of support from Mr. Pergolizzi and Dr. Blackwell.
· Tech Fee Budget Status - Mike Asoodeh provided a report on the status of the Student Tech Fee budget.  There is $750,000 available for possible use in funding large proposals.  When Brad O’Hara has the Request for Proposals ready for these large proposals Dr. Mike Asoodeh will take it to the Dean’s Council for distribution to begin the proposal process.

· CBUS 80 –  Kalen Miller brought the operating agreement which hasn’t officially been updated since 1997. An annual operating agreement also needs to be implemented. Action Item:  Mike Asoodeh will provide to the committee via e-mail a revised Annual Restricted Lab Agreement for their consideration and approval.

The above was brought to light when the College of Business recently made a decision to install Office XP on all the computers in their labs and offices.  From the information we have available at this time, it appears that Office XP deletes all other version of Microsoft Office from the computer it is installed on.  In addition, it cannot operate on the same computer as Corel Office Suite.

Dr. Asoodeh reported that because of the changes in the COBT’s two closed labs regarding Microsoft Office environment, he and Kalen Miller met recently and approved installing XP on the computers in CBUS 80.  While the move to non-standard software by COBT is in violation of the Computer Lab Agreement currently in place, the decision by Kalen and Mike was made in order to not cause problems for the students that are taking classes in CBUS who would not be able to do their XP class work if 2000 was the version available.

Many issues need to be studied because of the COBT decision.  A recommendation was made that the committee inform COBT that for this semester the software remains as XP in CBUS 80. COBT will need to make a decision by the end of the semester as to what they will use next year.  Several implications and options were discussed to resolve the problem.

Several resolution options were discussed from extreme measures such as CBUS 80 no longer being a Student Tech Fee restricted lab to making Office XP the standard for all computer labs.  A suggested consideration was made for another option that possibly STF could transfer the computers in CBUS 80 to COBT and support would be discontinued to that lab from STF.  STF could then assist COBT with its student related technology needs outside of the laboratory setting.   Because of the range of options and wanting to work with College of Business and Technology to resolve this situation, the committee recommended that Mike Asoodeh meet with the Dean of COBT and the Lab Coordinator to discuss the concerns of the committee and the options for resolution.

Action Item:  Mike Asoodeh will meet with Dr. Budden and Dr. Ramsey to discuss options and the concerns of the committee.  He will update the committee via e-mail once that discussion is held.

Action Item: Because of the known conflict with the version of Corel currently installed on lab computers and Office XP, Mike Asoodeh will have a test run with XP and the latest version of Corel to see if the conflict still exists.  He will also have someone obtain the cost for upgrading to Office XP in the labs and the cost for upgrading to the latest version of Corel if the test indicates that this would solve the conflict problem.  

Mike Asoodeh mentioned several items that could be considered for possible funding through the large project proposals.

· A motion to adjourn was made by Adi Karisik and seconded by Brad O’Hara. The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

· Next meeting – Rosalyn will notify the committee when the next meeting time is scheduled. 

 

